Editor’s Page

The Mississippi Valley Historical Association, which met
at Indiana University last spring, is to meet at Columbus,
Ohio, at the Deshler-Wallick Hotel, April 24, 25, and 26.
Ohio State University is acting as host to the association
this year. We have seen enough of the program to know
that the meeting will be a profitable one for members of the
Indiana Historical Society and particularly for those teach-
ing American History in our universities, colleges, and high
schools. We hope there will be a good attendance of Indiana
people.

Howard H. Peckham has been the instigator of the new
cover design and title page of the Indiana Magazine of His-
tory. We expect this change to meet widespread approval and
wish to give credit to him. This is only one instance where
thoroughgoing co-operation has characterized his work as
the secretary of the Indiana Historical Society and as director
of the Indiana Historical Bureau. It is a pleasure to ac-
knowledge his assistance and co-operation.



